## Minute/Note of Meeting

TITLE	Lochboisdale Community Council		
DATE	Monday August 26th TIME 7.30pm		
VENUE	Southend Community Hall		

	Kathryn Martin, Chair (KM); Siân Swinton, Secretary (SS); Peter Steele, Vice-Chair (PS), Angus MacDonald (AM), Paul Steele, Councillor (PFS), Members of public: Lochboisdale port CalMac staff, Iain, Robert	
APOLOGIES:	Lorna Steele, Max Swinton, Annie Macdonald, Kathleen Lindsay, Sarah MacKay	

Agenda Item	Summary	Action	Who?	When?
Adoption of minutes from previous meeting  Previous minutes were approved by PS and SS				
CalMac	<ul> <li>Lochboisdale port staff in attendance to give report on staff treatment during the recent ferry disruption</li> <li>LBCC circulated notice from CalMac about staff treatment on social channels</li> <li>Agreed that better comms from CalMac would improve situation for staff and customers</li> <li>Options to reduce disruption impact in the future were discussed such as Lochboisdale getting the MV Clansman back and ferry going to Armadale instead of Mallaig</li> <li>PFS said all of these options had been brought to CalMac before and been rejected but we could ask again</li> <li>Lack of business case for new Lochboisdale pier was brought up and discussed</li> <li>PFS said that the LOTI is the next boat due to be replaced</li> <li>PS said that new pier situation looking more and more unlikely and expensive</li> <li>Transport Scotland were originally to contribute 80% of cost of new pier but will now be 60%</li> <li>Pier reaches end of life in 2030</li> <li>Storas Uibhist and other Community Councils writing letters to CalMac and gov</li> </ul>	Draft letters to CalMac and gov - SS and KM to meet and discuss next steps	SS + KM	ASAP

Amenities	Amenity lights promised but not yet installed Speed sign in Daliburgh to be moved Ask about solid white line at Garryhellie Update on dog mess bins	SS to email Angus for update	ASAP
Dropped Kerbs	Robert brought up dropped kerbs and asked for some to be considered in the Daliburgh area	A list of areas to be drawn up and requested	ASAP
Banking	Bank account still not updated Agreed that we would look into changing bank accounts	Lorna to get accounts to Shona Hadwen Lorna to set up a new bank account	ASAP
AGM	To check in with all members to see if we want and AGM	SS to communicate with members	ASAP
AOCB	- Southend Hall roof still needs repaired - can't find a builder - School catchment area consultation still ongoing - Hallan Road repairs - how much would it cost? who has responsibility?	SS to speak to Neil MacIntrye and report back	ASAP
Date of next meeting	Monday 30th September 7:30pm Southend Community Hall		

]	Date of next meeting		